
Hello, I’m Scott Lindgren, and I am running for the Tarrant Appraisal District (TAD) Board of Directors. 
 
I retired from AT&T after 29 years, starting as a technician and retiring as Director of Field Operations, 
where I managed teams of over 2,000 employees and oversaw a capital and expense budget exceeding 
$250M annually. Additionally, I served as AT&T’s Chief Information Officer for the AT&T Emergency 
Operations Center (EOC), directing disaster recovery efforts. Currently, I own and manage two small 
businesses and am actively involved in their daily operations.  
 
I have served on the Haltom City Planning and Zoning Commission since 2018, including two years as chair. 
I am also currently serving as Place 4 on the Haltom City Council. My community involvement extends to 
serving on the Boy Scouts of America Fort Worth Council Board from 2009 to 2023, with a current role on 
its Advisory Board. Furthermore, I served on the Board of Directors for 1-800-DIG-TESS (811 for Texas) 
from 2007 to 2008. I have additional experience serving on various subdivision and non-profit boards. I 
hold two patents through AT&T Labs and have been honored with the Silver Beaver Award by the Boy 
Scouts.  I served as lead for many mentoring circles and internships through the years,  and I am an 
absolute believer in Servant Leadership.   
 
My wife, Sue, and I have been longtime residents of Haltom City. Our children attended Keller School 
District, and two of them remain local. We frequently babysit our grandchildren and are longtime 
members of Milestone Church in Keller, where our children work. 
 
I respectfully ask for your consideration in electing me to the TAD Board. Tarrant County is a wonderful 
place with outstanding schools, city services, and dedicated police and fire departments. I’ve witnessed 
the county’s growth and the substantial increase in property values over the years. I also understand how 
property values impact school budgets, city budgets, hospitals, and other institutions affected by TAD 
decisions.  
 
This year presents unique challenges, such as funding for school resource officers and significant changes 
to Tarrant County EMS. I believe the current TAD board has not fully put the forethought needed in these 
and other pressing issues. I bring a strong background in business and finance, as well as the perspective 
of a resident and property taxpayer in Tarrant County for over 24 years.   
 
Thank you for your time and consideration. 
 
Sincerely,   
 
Scott Lindgren 
 


